
09/08/22 BD MEETING – ITEM #8 
CHANGES MADE DURING ADOPTION (CIRCULATED 09/08/22)

Proposed 2022 Construction Stormwater General Permit – Changes Made During 
the Adoption Meeting

Order, Section VI.O, page 46 – revise the section as follows:

VI.O.4. This General Permit may be reopened before March 23, 2032 to revise the 
requirements implementing the Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbor Waters 
TMDL for copper, lead, and zinc, for dischargers that discharge to the 
Dominguez Channel or the Torrance Lateral Channel. State Water Board staff 
will work with interested stakeholders to develop a plan to collect additional 
data related to the forthcoming implementation of the 100 mg/L TSS numeric 
effluent limitation, including the soil screening investigation, and report to 
the State Water Board via the Executive Director report no later than 
September 1, 2024. The State Water Board will evaluate whether the 
additional data and other available information warrants revising the 
requirements implementing the 100 mg/L TSS numeric effluent limitation 
for Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbor Waters TMDL for copper, lead, and 
zinc at a publicly noticed Board meeting no later than August 31, 2028.

Order, Section VI.O, page 46 – add new section as follows:

VI.O.5. This General Permit may be reopened to revise the requirements 
implementing the Los Angeles Lakes TMDL for chlordane, DDT, dieldrin, 
and PCBs that discharge to Peck Road Park Lake, Echo Park Lake or 
Puddingstone Reservoir. State Water Board staff will work with interested 
stakeholders to develop a plan to collect additional data related to the 
implementation of the 100 mg/L TSS numeric effluent limitation, including 
the soil screening investigation, and report to the State Water Board via 
the Executive Director report no later than September 1, 2023. Upon 
completion of the work required by the plan, the State Water Board will 
evaluate whether the additional data and other available information 
warrants revising the requirements implementing the Los Angeles Lakes 
TMDL for chlordane, DDT, dieldrin, and PCBs at a publicly noticed Board 
meeting.

Attachment H, Section I.G.5.a, page H-59 – revise language as follows:

I.G.5.a.  To comply with the Los Angeles Area Lakes TMDL for chlordane, DDT, dieldrin, 
and PCBs and, beginning March 23, 2032, the Los Angeles and Long Beach 
Harbor Waters TMDL for copper, lead, and zinc, dischargers that discharge to: 
1) Peck Road Park Lake, Echo Park Lake, or Puddingstone Reservoir; or 2) 
Dominguez Channel or Torrance Lateral Channel shall use the following soil 
screening investigation as part of their pollutant source assessment and comply 
with the numeric effluent limitation for TSS, if applicable. As set forth in Order, 
Section VI.O.4, this General Permit may be reopened prior to March 23, 2032, 
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to revise the requirements implementing 100 mg/L TSS numeric effluent 
limitation for the Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbor Waters TMDL for 
copper, lead, and zinc. As set forth in Order, Section VI.O.5, this General 
Permit may be reopened to revise the requirements implementing the Los 
Angeles Lakes TMDL for chlordane, DDT, dieldrin, and PCBs at a publicly 
noticed Board meeting.


